

Họ và tên: Số báo danh: Mã đề:

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. recycle B. compost C. cattle D. community
2. A. delayed B. missed C. watched D. booked

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the main stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. improve B. fluent C. practice D. virtual
4. A. conversation B. reasonable C. artificial D. interaction

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. If I were the mayor, I _____ single-use plastic in this town.
A. will ban B. would ban C. banned D. would have banned
6. Microplastics that are _____ from plastic water bottles can cause serious health problems.
A. dumped B. got rid C. released D. leaked
7. Traffic fumes contribute greatly to air _____ in this city.
A. pollute B. polluter C. pollutant D. pollution
8. Ho Chi Minh City is _____ largest city in Vietnam and _____ popular tourist destination.
A. the / the B. the / a C. a / the D. a / a
9. Hoi An Ancient Town was recognized as a _____ by UNESCO IN 1999.
A. World Culture Site B. World Heritage Site
C. World National Site D. World Nature Site
10. If the weather _____ fine tomorrow, I _____ Hoan Kiem Lake.
A. is / will visit B. will be / will visit
C. are / would visit D. would be / would visit
11. Air pollution leads _____ global warming and many health problems.
A. into B. to C. on D. up to
12. Be careful when you eat seafood because they can give you _____.
A. food poisoning B. poisonous food C. poison food D. food poison

13. While she was waiting at the airport, _____.

- A. they announced that her flight was delayed. B. they provided her boat trips.
C. she went on a business trip. D. she announced that she delayed her flight.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

14. If we reuse plastic packaging and plastic bottles, we will reduce pollution.

- A. use something less B. use something twice
C. use something again D. stop using something

15. E-learning is becoming more and more popular because of its numerous advantages.

- A. offline learning B. online learning C. app learning D. interactive learning

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

16. We can help protect the environment by saving electricity and water.

- A. spending B. closing C. wasting D. opening

17. People with good problem-solving skills can find solutions to difficult or complex issues quickly and effectively.

- A. complicated B. simple C. effortless D. easy-going

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

18. Student A: We should reuse and recycle more to save the environment.

Student B: _____

- A. You must be kidding. B. I'm afraid it's the truth.
C. That's a ridiculous idea. D. There's no doubt about it.

19. Susan: "What a nice dress!" – May: "_____"

- A. It's nice of you to say so. Thank you. B. I'm afraid so.
C. You can say that again. D. I don't think that's a good idea.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

20. Plastics can break away into tiny pieces called microplastics that are harmful to our health.

- A B C D

21. We will reduce air pollution and helped the environment if we use public transportation.

- A B C D

READING

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 1 to 5.

I come from a town where people really care about the environment. We don't want to live in a place that is dirty and full of pollution. So, we try our best to keep it clean. It isn't always easy, but we do the best we can! There are many places and people that are working together to help make our town and the world better.

At the markets, many of the owners and managers have started to (22) _____ single-use plastics because they cause too much pollution. I think that more and more people are trying to save the environment, which is great. My school has also been trying to (23) _____ the amount of pollution it is causing. All the students and teachers are trying their best. We are all also trying to (24) _____ our trash, so that it doesn't go to waste. There are still some things we can do better, but I'm happy with how hard we are all trying.

Even at home, we are trying our best. We try to save as much water as we can, and use as little electricity as possible. It isn't only good for the environment, but also for us! If we use less water and electricity, we (25) _____ save money!

I guess what I'm trying to show you is that the solution to global warming and pollution is working together. We can all do our best individually, but as a team we can do an even better job!

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 22. A. reuse | B. ban | C. protect | D. trash |
| 23. A. reuse | B. recycle | C. ban | D. reduce |
| 24. A. protect | B. reuse | C. recycle | D. pollute |
| 25. A. will | B. could | C. would | D. have to |

WRITING

Write the correct forms of the words in brackets.

- _____ apps have certain advantages over traditional textbooks. (EDUCATE)
- Many learning apps are not only enjoyable but they can also improve the _____ of learners. (CREATE)

Read the following passage and write the best answer to each of the following questions.

Hi Khoa,

I miss you and the cats at home!

I am having a wonderful time in Malaysia. I am writing to you from the resort's restaurant right now because there is no Wi-Fi in my room. I have a few minutes until my sightseeing tour starts so I thought I would tell you a quick story about what happened to me.

The resort is very beautiful but there are monkeys running all over the place. Yesterday, while I was bending down to tie my shoelace, a monkey came right up to me and stole my sunglasses off my head! I got such a fright!

At first, I was very annoyed that the monkey had taken my sunglasses, but then he started playing with them. He actually put the sunglasses on his face, upside down! I laughed so hard that the monkey got scared and jumped into the tree, dropping my sunglasses to the ground.

When I had finished laughing, I wiped the tears from my eyes and went to pick up my sunglasses from the floor. They have a small scratch on them, but I don't mind. Now, every time I look through my sunglasses and see the scratch, I will think of this funny memory!

Oh, I had better go. I don't want to delay my sightseeing tour group. I will see you soon!

Love,

Linh

3. Where is Khoa?

4. Why is Linh writing from the resort's restaurant?

5. How did she feel when the monkey first took the sunglasses from her?

6. Why did Linh have tears in her eyes?

7. Why does Linh end her email so suddenly?

Combine two sentences using First and Second Conditional.

8. I'm not a scientist. I want to create vehicles that run on trash and waste.

→

9. We must take action to protect the environment; otherwise, it will be too late to save our planet.

→

Rewrite the following sentences without changing their meaning. Use the given word(s) if any.

10. Yesterday, my car stopped on my way to the company. (BROKE)

→ Yesterday, while I

11. They intends to use the app *Hi-Hola* to learn English every day.

→ They

12. I have no plan to throw a birthday party next week.

→ I'm

Use relative clauses to combine each pair of the following sentences without changing the meaning.

13. John Starley created the modern bicycle in 1885. He was an English inventor.

→ John Starley

14. The violinist is internationally famous. She played at the concert last night.

→ The violinist

Use the given words or phrases to make complete sentences.

15. I / think / there / robot teaching assistants / all schools.

→

_____ The end _____